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PLANNING AND ZONING DEPARTMENT PAGE 1 CITY OF ROCKWALL 

CITY OF ROCKWALL 
PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION MEMORANDUM 
 

PLANNING AND ZONING DEPARTMENT 
385 S. GOLIAD STREET • ROCKWALL, TX 75087 
PHONE: (972) 771-7745 • EMAIL: PLANNING@ROCKWALL.COM 

 
 

TO: Planning and Zoning Commission 
 

FROM: Ryan Miller, Director of Planning and Zoning 
 

DATE: December 30, 2019 
 

SUBJECT: MIS2019-018; Fence Exception for 7130 O’Connell Drive 
 
 

On October 16, 2016, the applicant -- Wylie Fence & Deck, Inc. -- submitted a fence permit on behalf of 
the owners -- Alice and Curtis Stovall -- for the subject property at 7130 O’Connell Drive.  Currently, 
situated on the subject property is a single-family home that was constructed in 1996 as part of Phase 2 
of the Harlan Park Subdivision.  On November 5, 2019, the Building Inspections Department issued the 
permit indicating that the framing and posts needed to be on the private side on the fence, and the 
cedar pickets needed to be facing out toward the public side (i.e. visible from the adjacent alleyway); 
however, the fencing contractor constructed the fence with the framing and posts on the public side of 
the fence.  According to Subsection 8.03(B), Fence Standards for Existing and Infill Single-Family and 
Duplex Properties, of Article VIII, Landscape and Screening Standards, of the Unified Development 
Code (UDC), “…(a)ll cedar pickets shall be placed on the public side (i.e. facing streets, alleys, open 
space, parks, and/or neighboring properties) … (a)ll posts and/or framing shall be placed on the private 
side (i.e. facing towards the home) …”  In addition, the UDC goes on to allow the Planning and Zoning 
Commission the ability to grant variances to the fence standards on a case-by-case basis where unique 
or extraordinary conditions exist or where strict adherence to the technical requirements would create 
an undue hardship.  In this case, the fence is already constructed and would need to be removed from 
the property in order to be rebuilt in conformance with the current ordinance.  Staff should also point out 
that -- since Phase 2 of the Harlan Park Subdivision was constructed in 1996 -- many of the existing 
fences have framing and posts facing outward toward the public side, and that the zoning code in place 
during this time period did not require pickets to be facing toward the public side.  In addition, the fence 
in question was constructed adjacent to an alleyway and does not have visibility from a public street.  
Based on this assessment staff does not feel that leaving the fence in its current configuration will have 
an impact on the aesthetics of the neighborhood and suggested to the property owners that a variance 
request may be warranted; however, this request is a discretionary decision for the Planning and 
Zoning Commission.  Should the Planning and Zoning Commission have any questions concerning this 
request staff will be available at the meeting on December 30, 2019. 
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